WELCOME ADDRESS DELIVERED BY THE PERMANENT SECRETARY MINISTRY OF PLANNING AND BUDGET KANO STATE AT THE 2ND DAY MEETING OF THE JOINT PLANNING BOARD/NATIONAL COUNCIL ON DEVELOPMENT PLANNING (NCDP) HELD AT THE TAHIR GUEST PALACE, NASARAWA, KANO, KANO STATE ON AUGUST 24, 2016.

Protocol
It is heartwarming for me and a great delight to welcome you to the 15th Joint Planning Board (JPB) and National Council on Development Planning (NCDP) meetings, holding here in Kano, the Centre of Commerce, organized by the Federal Ministry of Budget and National Planning in collaboration with Kano State Government. This meeting is a special one, particularly when Nigeria is about to flag-off the Sustainable Development Goals implementation framework which corroborate justifies the selection of the theme of the meeting “National Strategic Planning as a Vehicle for Attainment of the Sustainable Development goals (SDGs) in Nigeria” The  Honourable Ministers , distinguished ladies and gentlemen, This JPB/ NCDP meeting offers us the rare opportunity to show case strategies  and share Global Experience on the Framework for mainstreaming of SDGs into Planning and Budget Process at National and Sub-National levels that will ensure successful implementation of government social and economic development projects across the country. Ladies and gentlemen our presence here is a clear testimony of commitment to raising the quality of life of Nigerians.  We are therefore grateful to Hon. Minister Senator Udo Udoma as well as His Excellency, Dr Abdullahi Umar Ganduje OFR Khadimul Islam, the Executive Governor of Kano State and other subcommittees both national, state and all those who have helped in making this event a reality. It is my privilege and singular honour to thank the JPB/NCDP committee for choosing Kano to host this important meeting and as well thank the good people of Kano State for supporting us to host this meeting. 
Ladies and gentlemen, we must acknowledge with thanks that many of you travelled long distance to attend this meeting especially at this time of the year when government institutions are very busy.  We must also acknowledge that many of you have made a huge effort in organizing this meeting and making it a special one.
On behalf of the Kano State Government, the entire Staff of the Ministry of Planning and budget, and good people of Kano State, we are deeply appreciable and once more offer you our most welcome to Kano State, the centre of Commerce. 

Thank you and God bless.
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